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30 November 2018

Dear Parents
THE CHRISTMAS TREE HAS ARRIVED AND THE SEASON OF MERRIMENT IS ABOUT TO BEGIN!
A Huge thank you to everyone who has already completed the survey regarding Fair Funding for Our Children.  https://petition.parliament.uk/petitions/232220
There have been over 11,000 signatures already.  Well Done and thank you everyone.  Keep sharing and if you haven’t signed yet please do so.

Angels of the North
Our school choir performed at the Sage on Monday evening.  This was a wonderful opportunity for them to perform with other schools across the north east.  They sang beautifully and I was so proud of them all.  Thank you Mrs Wilkinson, Miss Scott and Miss Walker for all your hard work and late night and efforts in ensuring our children were given this experience.

Lighting Up Whickham
Well Done to the children who represented Front Street at the Christmas Tree Light Switch on, on Tuesday evening.  Despite the rain everyone enjoyed it.

Other Community Events
Thank you to our Year 6 Readers who have been visiting the Manor House to read to the elderly after school.  I know the residents have thoroughly enjoyed it and look forward to the readers visiting each week.

Mr Kelly
Mr Kelly has now completed his first week teaching in Shanghai.  He has been sending lots of photos and messages and says he is having an amazing experience.  After just a week his head is in a spin with ideas to bring back to Front Street. Mr Kelly will be uploading some photos soon for you to have a look at.  We hope his second week is just as enjoyable.

Parent Questionnaire
It’s that time of year when I ask for parents and carers to complete a questionnaire about school.  Your child should have brought home a questionnaire today for you to complete and return to school by next Friday 7th December.
Your suggestions and opinions are valued and help shape our school improvements.  Thank you in advance.

School Lunches- Change to Menus next week
Thursday will be fish fingers.
Friday the children will be having a picnic lunch in their classrooms; there will be no jacket potato or hot option.

	Christmas Festivities
Dates are below of the productions and parties. 
Children will stay in school on their party day and have lunch at school.  They will bring their party clothes to school in the morning and get changed at lunchtime, staff will be able to help with this.
Friday 7th PM                         	Christmas Fair (children only)
Tuesday 11th                        	FOFS Film Night (Yr 1- 6 only)
Wednesday 12th                      	Nursery Production  
Wednesday 12th                      	Christmas Lunch
Friday 14th - 9am                            	Year 1 Christmas Production
Monday 17th - 9am                         	 Year 3/4 Production 
Afternoon                             	Year 1/2 party
Tuesday 18th - 9am                 	Year 5/6 Production
Afternoon                            	Year 3/4 Party
Wednesday 19th - 9am             	Reception Production
                                       	Nursery Parties
                                       	PM Year 5/6 party
Thursday 20th- 9am                	Year 2 Production
Afternoon                               Reception party
Friday 21st                         	Christmas Jumper Day
For the Christmas Productions, please can I ask that families limit spectators to 2 per child for health and safety reasons.  Little ones in pushchairs are welcome, but can I request that if they start to make a noise or cry you take them out, so no pupils’ lines are missed.  Siblings in school will see rehearsals so will not come to watch performances.  
Feel free to take photos etc. but please do not upload them to Social Media.
Please pay your £5.00 donation towards the Christmas Festivities asap.  Thank you.


After School Clubs
All after school clubs are now finished for the term, with the exception of morning Reading Plus.
Animation Club
After Christmas we will be running an Animation After School Club on Fridays for Years 4 and 5 from 3:20pm – 4:20pm. Are you interested in learning about animation?  Join animator Sheryl Jenkins to find how animation is made and make your own animated films. 
During the club we'll look at old animation toys like the zoetrope, thaumatrope and praxinoscope, and learn about the modern day equipment and software that can be used to make an animated film.  We’ll experiment with different animation styles like drawn, cut out and model, and we'll have a go at story writing, character design, audio recording, green screen, filming and editing.
Using your new filmmaking skills we'll make animated characters, use apps to animate them, and add our own voices and sound effects to bring them to life.
By the end of term we will have created a collection of films that we can share with family, friends and everyone at school. 
The cost of the club will be £15.00 for 5 weeks starting Friday January 18th to Friday 15th February. There are 18 places available, please pay on Agora to secure your child’s place.
Basketball, Gym & Karate will all restart week commencing 14th January until week commencing 29th March.  Please inform the office if your child does not want to continue. Please make payment on Agora.

Attendance
Congratulations to 3P & 5H who both had 100% attendance this week.
Well Done to 1G, 1S, 2M, 5G & 6L who were all in the green section of our traffic lights.

	   	Red – Danger Zone - Below 90%
		Amber – At Risk Zone – 91% - 96%
				  	Green – Safety Zone – 97% - 100%

	Class 1G
	 97.2%
	Class 4H
	95.2%

	Class 1S
	97.3%
	Class 4K
	95.5%

	Class 2M
	98.1%
	Class 5G
	97%

	Class 2S
	96%
	Class 5H
	100%

	Class 3ON
	96%
	Class 6L
	97.3%

	Class 3P
	100%
	Class 6W
	95.9%




Nursery
We still need helpers to take the children to the Manor House to sing Christmas songs to the residents on Tuesday 18th December in the morning session. Please let us know if you can help. Thank you. 

Year 4
Spellings - Next week the children will not have any new spelling patterns to learn. We will be testing them on all the phonic patterns covered so far in Year 4. The following week we will be assessing all the tricky (blue words) they have had in Year 4. 
Visit to Durham Cathedral - We really enjoyed our visit to Durham Cathedral to help develop the children's knowledge of Northern Saints. The children's behaviour and respect shown within the Cathedral was praised by the Cathedral staff as well as members of the public. Front Street is proud to have you!
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Friends of Front Street
Christmas Fair - Friday 7th December - please send your child in with no more than £5 for the fair (if you can send your child with change even better) - the children will be aware what stalls there will be available at the fair. Please make sure your child knows if you want them to have hair braiding at a cost of £1.
Christmas Bake Off - Please send in your scrumptious Christmas delights on the morning of Friday 7th December and these items will be for sale during the fair. Please include a list of ingredients in case of any allergies.
Raffle - Your child will have brought home the raffle tickets to sell - please sell them to neighbours, grandparents, aunties and uncles!! There are some spare tickets at the office if you need them. Please ensure all ticket stubs and payments are at the office by Thursday 13th December so we can draw the raffle on Friday 14th December. If you have any unwanted tickets please return them to school. 
Christmas Film Night - Tickets are still available for this event on Tuesday 11th December. Spare letters with all the information are available at the office. We will be selling tickets on Wednesday 5th December in 2M and this will be the last date that tickets will be available. If you want to buy a ticket and can't come on Wednesday please send payment and form in with your child before this date.
Christmas plays - We will be holding a raffle and a guess the weight of the cake stall at the Christmas performances and there will be tuck for you to buy for your child after each performance. 
Donations - Thank you so much for the kind donations for the fair and raffle so far. If you have any more donations they can be brought in up to the day of the fair.
Christmas Jumper Sale - wow!! Thank you to the School Council for running this event. We raised £54 for FOFS fund which in turn helps your child's school provide amazing opportunities for them each day. Thank you.
If you have any concerns or queries do not hesitate to contact me.

Just to remind you this is a Safeguarding School and we have a duty to pass on any concerns to Children’s Services.
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Our staff are also trained in Team Teach techniques in order to ensure the safety of everyone involved.

Yours sincerely

HJ Gladstone
Headteacher
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